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Mr. Macaluso, from the Standing Committee on Transport and Communica-
tions, presented the Ninth Report of the said Committee, which is as follows:

On Friday, June 17, 1966, your Committee returned the Main Estimates
1966-67 of the Department of Transport which had been referred to it for
consideration.

A copy of the relevant Minutes of Proceedings and Evidence (Issues Nos. 19,

20 and 21 inclusive) is appended herewith.

(The Minutes of Proceedings and Evidence accompanying the said Report
recorded as Appendîx No. 19 to the Journals).

Mr. Watson (Châteauguay-Huntingdon-Lapraîrie), from the Special Joint
Committee of the Senate and House of Commons on Penitentiaries, presented
the First Report of the said Committee which was read as follows:

Your Committee recommends that its quorum be fixed at ten (10) members,
provided that both Houses are represented.

Mr. MacEachen, a Member of the Queen's Privy Council, laid before the
House,-Copy of correspondence, dated June 10 and June 20, 1966, exchanged
between Mr. Robert Foster, Managing Director, Canadian Health Insurance
Association, and the Minister of National Health and Welfare on the position
of licensed carriers in relation to the federal medical care proposals.

The following bills from the Senate were read the first time and ordered
for a second reading at the next sitting of the House:

Bill S-9, An Act to revise and consolidate the Interpretation Act and
Amendments thereto, and to effect certain consequential amendments to the
Canada Evidence Act and the Bills of Exchange Act.-Mr. Cardin.

Bill S-35, An Act respecting the prevention of employment injury in
federal works, undertakings and businesses.-Mr. Nicholson.

The House resumed debate on the motion of Mr. MacEachen, seconded
by Mr. Mclrath,-That Bill C-207, An Act to authorize the making of
contributions by Canada towards the cost of programs for the provision of
assistance and welfare services to and i respect of persons in need, be now
read a second time;

After further debate, the question being put on the said motion, it was
agreed to.

Accordingly, the said bill was read the second time, considered in Com-
mittee of the Whole;

And the House continuing in Committee;

At 6.00 o'clock p.m., Mr. Speaker took the chair.
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